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       Friday 19th January 2024
	Dear Parents and Carers, 
Term dates for Sept 24-25 –Attached to this week’s newsletter. Please add these dates to your home calendars. There are 5 Inset days: 

2nd September 2024

25th October 2024

20th June 2025

21st and 22nd July 2024
Parent/carer questionnaire evaluation

Thank you to all the parents/carers who completed the questionnaire before Christmas. We had 76 responses in total and have celebrated our successes. We will be working towards the ‘things we can do better’ section. Please take time to read through the responses to the questionnaire. This document is attached to this week’s newsletter. The document highlights some areas that we have already started to improve, based on your responses. 

Dates for your diary:

29th January 2024 – Year foundation and 6 height and weight checks

Friday 9th February – End of term at 3.10pm

Monday 19th February – Children return to school

Thursday 7th March – World book day

Friday 15th March – Red Nose Day/Comic Relief 

Week beginning  -18th March –Parent/teacher meetings

Thursday 28th March – End of term at 12.00pm

Friday 29th – Good Friday Bank Holiday 

Monday 15th April –Children return to school. Year 4 will be swimming this term (more information to follow)

Tuesday 16th April – Class photo day
Many thanks,

Mrs Ruth Burbank




Class News

Year F   
We have had another busy week in Foundation, we started the week off by continuing our gymnastic sessions in PE. We have also been learning about length in maths this week, using key vocabulary, such as, long, longer, longest, short, shorter and shortest. The children were challenged to measure out playdough worms to different lengths and describe them. We have also been having lots of fun in the icy weather and explored the best way to melt the ice! 
Year 1   
This week in year 1 we have been learning about different materials and what different objects are made out of. We have been learning more about the continents, in particular comparing and contrasting Europe and Asia. We have enjoyed learning some songs for Chinese New Year as well. 

Year 2   
Year 2 have really impressed us in Maths this week. They have become really confident in adding and subtracting by taking on the challenge of exchanging a ten. They have then applied this skill to number puzzles and problem solving. In Science we have been finding different materials around school and using scientific vocabulary to describe their properties. In DT we have been learning about the different parts of a Ferris wheel so that we can design and make our own wooden moving models.

Year 3   
Year 3 have been busy learning about multiplication and division in Maths this week, and we have also been learning our 3- and 4-times tables.  In English, we have written a special type of poem called a Kenning about the creatures in our story.  We enjoyed tasting different types of vegetable soup in D.T and carrying out a sensory evaluation of them.  In History, we have learned about some of the artefacts that were found in Bronze Age graves!

Year 4   
This week in Year 4, we have been busy continuing reading the story of Madame Pamplemousse. We have been collecting a word bank of adverbs from the story, and using descriptions of the characters to come up with our own adverbs to describe how each character. We have also been practising using a thesaurus to find synonyms and expand our vocabulary.

Year 5   
Year 5 have had a great week. We have continued to explore subtracting mixed numbers in maths and in English we have been developing our understanding of the narrative poem The Highwayman. In science, we have been exploring irreversible changes and chemical reactions and had a very exciting science lesson on Tuesday!
Year 6   
Year 6 have been really busy this week deepening our understanding of our book The Barnabus Project. We have designed our own 'failed' creatures which will feature in our own adventure stories.  We had great fun mixing qualities of different animals to make our own creations.  In maths we have begun learning about ratio, how to use the ratio symbol and how this links to fractions.  As scientists, we have been learning about how the size of our blood vessels affects how well blood can pass through them. As historians, we have been comparing how the Ancient Egyptians dealt with medical conditions compared to the Romans and Greeks.  We have also been finalising our letters to send back to our Canadian pen pals. 

Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F   
Isaac, you took on the responsibility of special helper really well earlier this week, well done for following the rules and helping the classroom run smoothly. Teddie Gale, you have really been enjoying our phonic sessions this week and you have been a great help to me in organising the lessons, thank you.  
Year 1   
Elliot for your fantastic contributions during lessons, you have become a lot more confident in sharing your ideas with the whole class and it has been great 

to see, well done!   

Locryn for coming into school this week with a positive attitude, it's often tricky to do when you are feeling tired, but you have shown great perseverance this week well done, keep it up!

Year 2   
Isla: For perseverance in maths and never giving up on a challenge.

Frankie: For achieving all your daily tasks with independence and the desire to do your best.

Year 3   
William - for always showing enthusiasm in all lessons.  You always try really hard in and are keen to challenge yourself which is brilliant to see.  You have such a positive attitude towards all aspects of your school work.

Scarlett - for some great answers in guided reading this week.  You thought really carefully about the characters in our reading book and were able to justify your ideas using the text.  Well done! 

Year 4   
Elizabeth: For always being ready to learn and trying your best. Even when you find things tricky, you don't give up! Your perseverance and hard work set a fantastic example for others to follow. Well done, Elizabeth!

Freddie: For your hard work in Geography this week. You were able to confidently share your knowledge of festivals and customs in Wantage, and completed a fantastic piece of work. Well done, Freddie!

Year 5   
Mason has been showing real confidence in lessons contributing in all lessons, putting his hand up and offering well thought out answers! Well done Mason, keep it up! 

Lexi R has shown real determination in lessons. We have been really proud of her focus in maths and English and especially the improvement in her handwriting. Well done Lexi - keep it up!

Year 6   
Myles for having such a wonderful start at Stockham.  You have fully embraced life in Year 6 already and worked so hard this week.  It has been lovely to see you make new friends and join in so well with lessons.  Well done, Myles. 

Joey for great effort in maths this week.  You took on the challenge of ratio with a good learning attitude and made great progress as a result.  Well done, Joey
Well done everyone!

Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Year 6 for having the tidiest classroom. Well done!
 

Second-hand uniform

Good quality, second-hand uniform is available from Friends of Stockham with all money raised coming directly to school. For information on availability of items, please see this facebook group or email friendsofstockham@gmail.com.

https://www.facebook.com/Friends-of-Stockham-School-Second-hand-uniform-sale-103641978169121
School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.
